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Bishop’s Office

Catholic Pastoral Centre
Private Bag 1941
Dunedin 9054

New Zealand

Telephone: (03) 4745750
Email: bishop@cdd.org.nz

22" August 2018

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

These past few weeks there has been considerable publicity about sexual abuse carried out
in our Diocese, by Magnus Murray a priest who formerly worked in our Diocese and Des Fay
who taught as a Christian Brother in Dunedin. This has been shocking and painful for many
of us to hear and the harm caused to victims is particularly distressing.

As | have stated publicly in the media, | apologise as Bishop for the suffering endured by
victims and their families through this abuse. Children and young people were abused by
representatives of the Church who they should have been able to trust. These are crimes that
damage us all in our Church community. The Church’s handling of the offending in the past
has come under scrutiny and we are open to any investigation to uncover the truth. lam
committed to continue the work of ensuring the safety of children and vulnerable adults in
our Diocese.

| encourage anyone who has been abused by a priest or religious to contact either my office
(03 474 5750) or the National Office for Professional Standards (03 365 1993
prof.standards@nzcbc.org.nz) Alternately people may choose to go directly to the Police and
the Diocese will cooperate fully with any investigation.

I thank you for your prayers and support at this difficult time and ask you first of all to
remember the victims of abuse and their families as we pray for them and for their healing.

Yours in Christ
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+Michael Dooley
Catholic Bishop of Dunedin




